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Serious Drought. 
Making Conservation 

a California Way of Life. 

August 22, 2017 

Mr. Abdollah Ansari 
Senior Executive Officer, Highway Program 
Metropolitan Transportation Authority 
One Gateway Plaza 
Los Angeles, CA 90012 

Dear Mr. Ansari: 

It has been a great partnership working together to improve mobility and the liveability for the 
residents of Los Angeles County with the widening of the Interstate 5 (I-5) North and South 
corridors, and many other projects. In the 1-5 North corridor, from State Route 134 (SR-134) to 
State Route 14 (SR-14), there are five project segments. Three segments have completed 
construction and opened to traffic, two segments are still under construction. 

Caltrans is ready to close out the project from State Route 118 (SR-118) to SR-14. The project 
has a balance of $24,264,762. In addition, there is $2.3 million from excess land sale in the 
segment from SR-170 to SR-118 that belongs to LACMTA. Caltrans agrees with Metro to 
transfer the balance of $24,264,762 from the segment between SR-1I8 and SR-14 to the 1-5 
North Corridor (SR-118 to SR-134) that are still under construction, and retain the excess land 
sale revenue in the 1-5 North corridor. These additional funds will be needed to complete and 
close out the 1-5 North Corridor, between SR-134 and SR-118. 

Thank you for working together to deliver the I-5 North and South corridors improvements to the 
communities and the traveling public. We look forward to continue our great partnership to 
deliver more transportation improvements for Los Angeles County. 

If you have any questions regarding this matter, please contact Greg Farr, Principal Engineer of 
Project and Program Management, at (213) 897-0208. 

Sincerely, 

Robert So 
Deputy District Director 

Cc: William Ridder — Executive Officer, Metro 
Greg Farr — Principal Engineer, Caltrans 

"Provide a safe, sustainable, integrated and efficient transportation system 
to enhance California 's economy and livability" 
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